VHERMAG MINUTES
Victorian Higher Education Records Management & Archives Group

Venue: Ormond Room, RMIT University

Date: 26th September, 2007

Time: 2.30 pm – 4.30pm
1. Welcome & Apologies

Present: Sandy Gillam. Jason McGlone, Jane Ter Kuile, Tania Prendergast-Langton, Donna McRostie, Helen McLaughlin, Haydn Blennerhassett, Ross Elford, Kathryn Dan, Antony Catrice, Brian Burchell, Jan Goyne, Antonina Lewis and Dragana Mitrovich
Jason McGlone, Jane Ter Kuile and Tania Prendergast-Langton were welcomed as new members.

2. Update on Action Items from last meeting – 
Donna would circulate a template for comment in relation to the staff development proposal. It was further proposed that based on interest levels and areas of interest, staff development activities could be pursued in 2008

3. University Recordkeepers Forum (Donna McRostie)

Michael Smith, University of Western Sydney had circulated details regarding forming. a national University Archives and Records Managers Group. It was noted that a Special Interest Group (SIG) for University records already existed under the ASA. Kathryn Dan to email Michael regarding this.
4. Report on International Council on Archives Section meeting and Visits in UK (Helen McLaughlin)

Helen’s tour took in France, England and Scotland. A photo presentation and discussion was led by Helen, who noted that the systems we have in place in Australia, as well as staffing and general conditions, were a lot better than some of the overseas Universities. Helen’s visit also took in a number of Business archives, due to the University of Melbourne Archives business collection focus. The ICA/SUV Conference was held in Dundee Scotland and if anyone wanted details from the visit or proceedings they are welcome to contact Helen.
5. Discussion of TRIM implementations in Universities (tabled by Kathryn Dan – all to contribute)

Haydn Blennerhassett explained that LaTrobe University was now receiving some meaningful funding for their TRIM implementation. It’s not intended that everyone have TRIM on their PC, the intent is to capture critical areas. It is hoped that international student records will be captured. There has been some excellent feedback from senior staff and such areas are now actively promoting TRIM at LaTrobe.

Antony Catrice explained that Deakin University is currently looking at systems and that TRIM is the front runner. Any implementation will need to involve the migration of data from other systems.

Kathryn Dan said that Monash University moved over to TRIM in mid 2006 in order to manage hardcopy records. 2007 has seen an electronic rollout to existing users. More funding to continue deployment is expected during 2008. Like other Universities, Monash has been quite selective in rolling the system out to users. There has been some exploration of Web interface and the 2008 deployment is hoped to include scanning of student records.
Jason McGlone explained that TRIM has been used at RMIT University for the past 6 years. Although it started out in the Chancellery, it is now being rolled out elsewhere in the university. At present the rollout has occurred at the highest level of the university, within Academic Portfolios. It is used amongst the areas with most need and demand presently outweighs supply. At present there are 100 licences (or 400 potential users) and 133 people with access. In co-operation with IT, Jason centrally administers the system so that those wanting to use TRIM are referred on to him.

Antonina Lewis from Victoria University said that the university was presently awaiting funding for TRIM and that IT rather than the Records area was steering the process. 
Donna McRostie of University of Melbourne Records Services discussed the new SharePoint application which was capable of searching for records across several applications and network drives.  The RMAA conference had discussed the death of EDRMS as a result of SharePoint. Mlebourne has used TRIM since 1994 when is was a DOS system and presently they use version 5.2. They have a number of different databases and last year revised their classification system. They have 21 different disposal schedules, developed for University of Melbourne records. Areas used to TRIM find the titling system easy to use but some other areas find it too convoluted. At the moment there is a huge cultural change in pushing responsibilities back on to users who then want to send responsibilities back to central records. A new student database is being developed; at present, faculties manage student records with assistance from Records Services. The Archives and Records Services databases are separate, but Helen and Donna have recently been discussing merging some functions and a more collaborative approach. They are presently looking at hiring someone to integrate aspects of their systems.
Dragana Mitrovich explained that Swinburne also uses TRIM, mainly for paper records at present. Corporate systems are decentralised but student records are centralised. They are presently looking at scanning records and recently visited LaTrobe to see what is being done there. They have 40 TRIM licences and use a production as well as a training database. There can be a lag between receiving training and getting TRIM, which is a problem. At present they are using TRIM 5.2 as version 6 has issues with concurrent licensing. 

Jan Goyne at the University of Ballarat reported that they are extremely happy with Dataworks. The AUQA audit resulted in the introduction of Dataworks and Jan sees its strengths as document management, version control plus both records staff and end users love using the system. Dataworks will soon be applied to controlling Committee papers and course approval records. Training requirements are huge and have led to the introduction of cheat sheets to speed up processes.

Brian Burchell from Chisholm Institute of TAFE explained that they have been using TRIM for 5 years. Corporate records are centralised but university departments look after their own records. Major areas of the Institute such as Finance, Strategic Planning and HR now use TRIM. Resources can be an issue and they have decided to hold back on TRIM 6 for the time being. They have dabbled with workflow and have found where complicated processes exist, this can really clog up email systems. They use Kodak scanners and batch records up in day boxes for storage and disposal after scanning.
6. Report on ASA conference (Helen McLaughlin / Kathryn Dan)

Kathryn Dan discussed 2 publications from the ASA conference, including “Describing Archives in Context” ($25 for ASA members, $35 for others). For those who wish to order, go to this link:

http://www.archivists.org.au/describing-archives-context-launched-alice-springs
The second publication is a glossy promotional document called “Archives Matters”, which basically sells archival programs to senior management. The ASA can be contacted for copies of this publication or it can be downloaded from this link:

http://www.archivists.org.au/archives-matter-launched-and-available-download
Other interesting aspects of the conference included digitisation issues, New Zealand standards, scientific archives and handling Indigenous archival materials. Email Kathryn if you have a specific interest in anything discussed at the conference.

7. Crimes Destruction Act and Availability Act seminar (Haydn Blennerhassett)

Haydn recently attended an E-Discovery conference that discussed the Crimes Document Destruction Act 2006 / The Evidence (Document Unavailability) Act. Interestingly, uncontrolled warehouses, storerooms etc. and poor records systems can be viewed as unavailable records under the Act. The interpretation of documents being required for “potential legal action” is very broad, therefore, an overly cautious rather than an under cautious approach should be the preference. It was noted that non-government entities are mainly targeted by the legislation and that the PROV disposal authorities and standards offer some protection.
8. Consensus of PROS 02/01 - changes to be submitted to the PROV (Ross Elford)

Ross needs to make one small change to the TAFE attendance records class, otherwise, members agreed the suggested alterations to PROS 02/01 should be sent to the PROV. The new PROS 07/01 has also solved a few issues. Helen McLaughlin offered to contact David Brown to discus the best way to progress the proposed amendments.
9. Update - Scanning of Records and Risk Assessment (Haydn Blennerhassett)

Haydn explained that Latrobe won’t be destroying source records until the Evidence Act is updated. Present indications are that that may not be for another 10 years! Donna has sought advice from her internal Legal people and now destroys some financial documents after they have been scanned. It was noted that if you can argue as to the integrity of an electronic document, that can form the basis for destruction … but no-one really wanted to be the first precedent test case to go down that path. Sandy noted that in essence, all scanning really achieves was to shift records off to secondary storage slightly earlier, and in so doing, frees up some physical space.
10. Other Business

Nil
11. Arrangements for next meeting

It was proposed that the next visit be held in late June at the University of Melbourne to coincide with travel by an overseas visitor who would be interested in the meeting
Page 1

